

EUROPEAN COMMISSION

DIRECTORATE-GENERAL FOR MARITIME AFFAIRS AND FISHERIES

The Director-General

Brussels, MARE/D3/VG (2023)

Subject: Conference with DG MARE staff on the NSAC advice on the decarbonisation of the fishing fleet

Dear Mr Skau Fisher,

I would like to thank the NSAC for its participation to the internal DG MARE conference on energy transition that took place on 25 January 2023, during which the NSAC presented its advice on the decarbonisation of the fishing fleet.

DG MARE much appreciated this in-depth discussion on existing and developing technologies, methodologies and strategies for improved energy efficiency and final transition to zero emissions. This discussion brought very useful insights into the ongoing preparation of the Commission's initiative on energy transition in fisheries and aquaculture.

That conference was the first of a new programme of interactions with the Advisory Councils (ACs) that I announced during the Inter-ACs of 17 November 2022. The objective of this initiative is to develop additional channels of communication between ACs and DG MARE in a more informal setting. We selected your advice for this first conference given the quality of its findings and its thorough methodology. We will engage with the other ACs in the coming weeks and offer each of them the same opportunity.

I am looking forward to our continued fruitful cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Charlina VITCHEVA

Mr Ken Skau Fisher Chairman North Sea Advisory Council ksf@dkfisk.dk Louis Braillelaan 80 NL-2719 EK ZOETERMEER THE NETHERLANDS

Commission européenne/Europese Commissie, 1049 Bruxelles/Brussel, BELGIQUE/BELGIË - Tel. +32 22991111 Office: J-99 05/014 - Tel. direct line +32 229-50483

c.c.: Tamara Talevska <u>tamarat@nsrac.org</u> <u>admin@nsrac.org</u>